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Recently an article by reporter Michael Harrington appeared in both the Sandusky Register
and the Norwalk Reflector. In the latter, the article ran on October 22, 2019, under the title
Bellevue’s bedrock concerns wind farm opponents. Mike Angle, identified as the chief of
geosurvey for the Ohio Department of Natural Resources, defined the formation called “karst”
as “basically a term that applies to the dissolution in rock, typically limestone . . . The
limestone starts to dissolve underground and can cause a collapse.”
Later in the article he is quoted as saying, “We are not engineers or construction people, but
the concrete pads would be enough to secure the turbines I believe.”

With all due respect, it appears that engineers or construction people are the ones that should
make the determination that the proposed concrete pads are sufficient to secure the turbines. I
call on the Ohio Power Siting Board to obtain the relevant professional opinions.

Anne Southworth
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